
 
 
 
 

                                     
 

 

COMPANHIA DE SANEAMENTO DO PARANÁ 

Registration with CVM No. 01862-7         CNPJ No. 76.484.013/0001-45 

 
MATERIAL FACT 

 
Companhia de Saneamento do Paraná – Sanepar ("Company"), in compliance 

with the provisions of CVM Resolution No. 44/2021, hereby notifies its shareholders, 

investors and the market at large that a meeting of the Board of Directors, held on 

this date, approved the Company's adherence to Environmental Conversion under 

Direct Regime in the project for Requalification of Pit Complexes for Environmental 

Improvement of the Iguaçu River and the Surrounding Wetlands – V2, through the 

Conversion of five Environmental Violation Notices – AIAs, issued in September 2012, 

by the Brazilian Institute of Environment and Renewable Natural Resources – IBAMA. 

 
Sanepar received from IBAMA two Commitment Agreements for Fine Conversion – 
TCCM, whereby it establishes principles for environmental conversion and 
consolidates the debt value for November 2022 in the amount of BRL 87.6 million, 
after a 60% discount provided by law, to be directly settled by Sanepar over 120 
months of execution of works, environmental recovery and maintenance. 
 
It is worth mentioning the originality of the conversion model and the project that aims 
at the environmental recovery of the floodplains of the Iguaçu River, rehabilitating the 
pit complexes originated from mineral extraction, in the Metropolitan Area of Curitiba, 
through Nature-based Solutions (NbS), relevant for the recharge of aquifers with a 
deficit of native groundcover. The rehabilitation of the pits will include a dilution 
wetland system to improve water quality, and the environmental recovery will enable 
the establishment of biodiversity corridors, with revitalization of rivers and urban and 
social re-signification for the region.  
 
The actions to be carried out in the project will contribute to mitigate the impacts of 
critical hydrological events, increasing resilience to the effects of climate change in 
the area with the highest demographic concentration in the State of Paraná. 
 

Curitiba, November 17th, 2022 

 
 

Abel Demetrio 
Chief Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 
 
 
 
 

This is a free translation for informative purposes only, without any legal validity. The original text in Portuguese is the only legal 
version and must be consulted in order to elucidate any doubts or conflicts. 


